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The regular meeting of the Maple Lake Township Board was called to order by Chairman Tom Neumann 
at 7:00 PM. 
 
Supervisor Tom Hackenmueller, Clerk Esther Wenzel and Treasurer Judy Neumann were present. With 
Supervisor John Pederson not in attendance. 
 
Minutes from the October 18th, 2022 regular board meeting were read by Chairman Neumann. A motion 
was made by Hackenmueller, seconded by Neumann to accept the minutes as presented. Motion carried 
2-0. 
 
Checks 4377-4410 were presented to the Board for approval and payment. A motion was offered by 
Hackenmueller, seconded by Neumann to approve and pay the checks as presented. Motion carried 2-
0. 
 
Maintenance Report – Maintenance department gave a brief update on preparing as much as they can 
before snow comes. 
 
Joss Johnson (8987 Bishop Ave NW) is building a new driveway on the cul-de-sac so they can access their 
lake shore property. Paul and Vicki Michaelis have several concerns about the driveway. One being that 
the Michaelis’ have their septic running under the township road. More options were discussed on this 
issue from last months meeting. It was decided that there were still further pieces of information that 
needed to be looked into. One being who would have to pay to have the septic dug out and fixed to 
allow vehicles to drive over it. There was a motion made by Neumann, seconded by Hackenmueller to 
call Planning & Zoning to ask additional questions and table it until December 20th. Motion carried 2-0. 
 
John Synder (8890 Bishop Ave NW) came last month to discuss the large concrete culverts that are on 
his property. One of the culverts has started to come up above the grass onto his lawn. John Synder 
stated the he has no knowledge that he should be maintaining them and instead stated that they are 
the townships responsibility. Mr. Synder did not attend the meeting. After looking into this matter, the 
township is not responsible for culverts that are located on private property.  
 
There was a motion made by Neumann and seconded by Hackenmueller to adjourn the meeting at 8:00 
PM. Motion carried 2-0. 
 
Attest, 
 
        
Esther Wenzel      Thomas Neumann 
Clerk, Maple Lake Township    Board Chairman, Maple Lake Township 


